ARKELL MUSEUM & CANAJOHARIE LIBRARY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES – 1/8/14 MEETING

Trustees present:  Charles Tallent, Phyllis Lapi, Deb Grimshaw, Wally Hart and Roberta Rocas.  Also present were Directors Diane Forsberg and Leah LaFera.  
Charles Tallent called the Annual Meeting to order at 5:07 pm.

Phyllis Lapi made a motion to reappoint Wally Hart and Roberta Rocas, whose terms were expiring.  The motion was seconded by Deb Grimshaw and passed with all in favor.

The slate of officers for 2014 was presented, as follows: Charles Tallent as President, Phyllis Lapi as Vice President, Joseph Santangelo as Treasurer and Roberta Rocas as Secretary.  The slate was approved on motion of Wally Hart with second of Roberta Rocas, and all in favor.  

Approval of signatures for check signing and access to the safe deposit box was requested. Charles Tallent, Phyllis Lapi, Joseph Santangelo and Roberta Rocas were listed for check signing; with Charles Tallent, Phyllis Lapi and Roberta Rocas for safe deposit access.  Both lists were approved on motion of Deb Grimshaw with second of Phyllis Lapi, and all in favor.

The allocation of expenses between library and museum budgets was reviewed and passed as amended on motion of Wally Hart and second of Phyllis Lapi, with all in favor.

The joint automation contract was presented for review by Leah LaFera and discussed by the committee.  It was approved on motion of Wally Hart and second of Deb Grimshaw, with all in favor.

The 2014 meetings schedule was presented and discussed, with February meetings added for Marketing & Development as well as the Finance committee.  It was approved as amended on motion of Phyllis Lapi and second of Roberta Rocas with all in favor.

With regard to the composition of board committees, Deb Grimshaw was added to the Personnel Committee, Phyllis Lapi was added to the Collections Committee and all board members were added to the Nominating Committee.  These additions were adopted on the motion of Roberta Rocas and second of Deb Grimshaw, with all in favor.
Voting on the Strategic Plan was pended in anticipation of a board retreat once the remaining trustee positions have been filled, bringing the total to eleven.  
With no further business to discuss, Mr. Tallent adjourned the annual meeting at 5:32.

The January meeting of the board was called to order by Mr. Tallent at 5:32, with a review of the November and December minutes.  Both were accepted on motion of Wally Hart with second of Charles Tallent, and all in favor.

The Treasurer’s Report was pended due to the December statement not being reconciled.  It will be forwarded electronically once prepared, at the request of Wally Hart.

A general discussion ensued regarding changes to personnel.  It was noted that Laurie Vroman had resigned due to obtaining a position as town clerk.  She will, however, continue to come in on weekends to complete thank you letters.  Diane Forsberg reported that she had received many resumes for a replacement and that she would be interviewing the following day, with successful candidates moving on to a technical interview.

Also with regard to personnel issues, Diane Forsberg reported that a collections manager has been hired. Funding for the position is being supplied by the NYSCA grant, and was included in the 2014 budget.

On motion of Phyllis Lapi and second of Wally Hart, with all in favor, it was approved to request the school district add the library tax vote for the May budget meeting.  Charles Tallent will forward a written request.

Charles Tallent left the meeting at 5:43.

A revised 2014 budget was disseminated, and changes to the prior version accepted in December 2013 were discussed.  The revised budget was accepted on motion of Wally Hart with second of Deb Grimshaw, and all in favor.

Diane Forsberg presented the museum report, with a discussion of the upcoming exhibits.  A general discussion ensued regarding a program for Mother’s Day, which could be a free admission day.  Diane also reported on upcoming docent training, which will be helpful in anticipation of bus groups.

Leah LaFera presented the library report, noting that a chair was needed for this year’s Cupcake Wars.  She also advised of a Team Trivia Night being organized for February 14th, details were shared with the group.
The topic of emeritus status for prior board members was tabled to be discussed at the Nominating Committee.

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned by Wally Hart at 6:07.








Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________
Roberta Rocas, Board Secretary
